ACENDA AND NOTES					
		GENDA AND NOTES			
Title of Meeting:		Chair: Brandon Williams			
Northern Cor	ridor Community Board,	Note taker: Peter McNally, NLC Community Partnership Team			
7-9pm.					
7-9pm. Attendees:	 Brandon Williams, Auchinloch Community Council Caroline Carr, Cardowan Community Meadow Shona Thomson, Cardowan Community Meadow Teresa Aitken, Glenboig Development Trust Christine McNally, Glenboig Development Trust Theresa Keating, Glenboig Development Trust John Donnelly, Moodiesburn Community Action Darshan Kundi, Moodiesburn Community Action Katrina Shalley, Moodiesburn Community Action Jacqui Rae, Moodiesburn Community Action Mischa Brown, Member of the Scottish Youth Parliament Karley Mooney, Member of the Scottish Youth Parliament Cathy McGinty, Gartcosh Tenants & Residents Association Isobel Kelly, Gartcosh Development Trust Claire Williams, Northern Corridor Community Volunteers and NLC Member Services Campbell Provan, Stepps & District Community Council Muriel McDade, Stepps & District Community Council 				
Apologies:	 Craig Russell, Corn Maureen Devlin, local Diane Delaney, local C. Slaven, local res Gail Slaven, local res Yvonne Ioannoe, lo Linda Twelvetree, local Adrian Twelvetree, Elizabeth Ferns, local C. Callaghan, local Tracy Lennon, local Councillor Geraldin Councillor Michael Councillor Greg Ler Andrew McPherson Matt Costello, NLC Christine Boyle, NL Peter McNally, NLC Caroline Simpson, Sharon Sheriddan, Clare O'Neil, NLC Carole McCormick, Vicky Abernethy, N Greig McKail, Polical Gary Hoey, Scottish Carol Clarkson, VA Evelyn Ryan, NHSL * 4 additional people attended Alice Morton, Stepp 				
Apologies.	Annmarie Kirkland,Joyce Burns, Cardo	Cardowan Community Meadow owan Community Meadow os PS Parent Council			

 Pauline McCall, Voice of Experience Forum Aimee Moretti, Green Health & Wellbeing 	
Anne Alexander, NHS Health Improvement Team	
Agenda Items	Action
1. Welcome and Introduction	
Chairperson opened the meeting and thanked all for their attendance.	
2. Apologies	
As noted above.	
 Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising Request from Lorraine Kerr for amendment to previous minutes regarding safe walking routes to Chryston HS. 	
Pivot Community Centre: Paper going to Policy & Strategy Committee in September re proposal for RAAC refurbishment works. Request made to Andrew McPherson for Pivot Centre works to be prioritised.	
Moodiesburn Foodbank: Currently based within container on grounds of Pivot Centre request made for use of portacabin from Autumn/Winter period onwards. Andrew McPherson to enquire with Facilities team.	, Andrew McPherson, NLC
Stepps to Chryston school walking route : Several parents raised concerns about safety of route near Dewar Road and lack of available space on 38c First service bus which only runs every 45 minutes.	
Northern Corridor Community Forum report: Responses being gathered from relevant Council Departments. Andrew McPherson to meet Isobel Kelly to discuss.	
Community Boards self-evaluation session: Northern Corridor session planned for 25/09/24 about survey previously carried out. Information has been circulated.	
4. Local Priorities	
Local Partner Updates	
Children and Young People priority Members of Scottish Youth Parliament (MSYPs) outlined their roles and how they can support young people in the Northern Corridor. Also discussed Youth Parliament committees they belong to, and youth consultations held in Chryston High School with Community Partnership Team and CLD Youth Worker. Request for MSYPs to meet with Stepps, Cardowan and Millerston pupils now using First 38c service to Chryston HS.	Peter McNally, NLC
Moodiesburn priority Moodiesburn Community Action (MCA) outlined issues identified from previous Community Listening event and progress regarding ongoing work with Community Partnership Team re new play park, skate park and outdoor gym proposals.	
Also highlighted progress re new Bridgend football park and parking concerns at Kelvin Drive and Bridgeburn Drive.	
MCA has also forwarded application to Community Empowerment NL grant programme for funding to host future community engagement events in Moodiesburn.	÷
Community Transport priority Christine McNally highlighted discussions with First Bus re 38c proposal to service Cardowan area and discussions about additional services to support young people attending Chryston High School. Lack of driver numbers highlighted by First Bus as	

Pauline McCall, Voice of Experience Forum

current problem. Request made for meeting between public transport providers and local parents.

Co Wheels electric car project established; Claire Williams will provide future updates.

Peter McNally, NLC

Health Inequalities priority

No NHS Health Improvement Team representative in attendance. Priority sub-group has not been meeting, therefore there is no progress or update to report. It was clarified that NHS Health Improvement Team is responsible for organising priority meetings and for progressing identified actions. The Board requested action and progress prior to the next meeting.

Gabi Mitas, NHSL

Building Local Relationships, Trust & Communication and Social Integration and Inclusion

Carol Clarkson, VANL, has contacted people previously listed as members of both subgroups after a long period of non-activity and poor communication as highlighted by members. It was clarified that VANL is responsible for organising both priorities meetings and for progressing identified actions. The Board requested action and progress prior to the next meeting.

Carol Clarkson, VANL

Police Scotland

Greg McKail referred to update previously sent out. Issues discussed included increased traffic issues around local schools and targeted action in relation to this. Any issues or concerns should be sent to Police out with Community Board meetings.

Scottish Fire & Rescue Service

Gary Hoey referred to update previously sent out. Issues discussed included reduction in secondary fires and joint road safety sessions in schools with Police Scotland.

Driving Digitally Locally

Report circulated with the papers for the meeting.

5. Community Matters

Petition: Bedlay Cemetery

Petition report previously circulated. Councillor Lennon introduced submitted petition regarding Council service operational changes. Vicky Abernethy provided the service response. Question also asked about timescales re proposed cemetery extension. Andrew McPherson to contact Planning team to look at potential land options.

*Update: Following the meeting a response was received from the Planning team and Andrew McPherson:

The transfer of land for the extension to the cemetery is linked to the Avenuehead Road development (12/00959/PPP). The legal requirement linked to the planning permission includes the requirement to transfer the land for the cemetery extension to the Council. At present we have no indication when/ if the development is going to go ahead and therefore, we cannot require the landowner to transfer the land.

If the council wants to pursue purchase of the land out-with the S75 (on the basis that the housing development seems to be indefinitely stalled as various developers have looked at it and then walked away) then there is always the option for the Council to purchase the land. The concern with this would be that how would this affect the overall planning consent as effectively the Section 75 would be null and void as there would be no land to transfer. Further, if we were to purchase the land at market value at public expense, we could then find us in a position that a development could go ahead after the purchase, and we would have spent public money for land that we were legally entitled to.

I appreciate the local concerns with this position, and I will be happy to review the position during the next year if there is still no sign of any development to determine if a different course of action is required taking into account the cemetery capacity etc. This will require input from both Planning and Legal services and would coincide with the follow up report to the Community Board on the condition of Bedlay Cemetery.

* Due to time constraints at the meeting, the following items were not included. Please see information below that was planned to be discussed as part of meeting agenda.

Update on NLC Pavement Parking Enforcement

From 05 September, Penalty Charge Notices for parking offences will increase from £60 to £100 (£50 if paid within 14 days). Parking enforcement aims to encourage drivers to park safely, help shoppers find short-term spaces and enable businesses deliveries.

Further information available at: Pay or appeal a fine | North Lanarkshire Council

LOIP review: Vision and Plan for Northern Corridor

Remitted to next meeting.

Equalities survey

Equalities Monitoring survey was completed in early 2024 to understand participation in Community Boards to identify under or overrepresented groups. Twenty responses received from Northern Corridor which provided useful information from participants.

6. Local Engagement/Investment

i. Local engagement/consultation:

No local consultation updates received.

ii. Funding opportunities:

North Locality Consortium has funding available via the Locality Activity Fund. For further information, contact Cornerstone House at:

locality.host@cornerstone-house.org.uk

NLC Town Centre Fund has £20,000 available for Northern Corridor area. Applicants must be a small business, constituted organisation, or community group operating within North Lanarkshire. Enquiries should be sent to: Growthteam@northlan.gov.uk

7. Standing agenda items

i Community Co-ordinator update

The following items were to be highlighted:

- Gartferry Road development (22 units): Completion anticipated by end of September.
- Glenboig cottages site (7 Units): Nearing contract award stage.
- Johnston Road (12 units): Completion anticipated by end of September.

ii Local Development Programme (LDP) update

LDP appendix circulated with papers.

8. AOCB

There was none.

9. Date and Time of next meeting

Wednesday 20 November 2024, 7-9pm in Chryston Parish Church, 107 Main Street.

Northern Corridor Community Board Action Sheet 21 August 2024

AGENDA ITEM	ACTION/ DECISION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICER	TIMESCALE	UPDATE
3. Minute of previous meeting and matters arising	Request on behalf of Moodiesburn Foodbank for portacabin.	Andrew McPherson, NLC	Before next Community Board meeting.	Facilities team email response 26/08/24 - included within minutes.
4. Local priorities	Children & Young People: Request for MSYPs to meet with children affected by removal of school buses in Northern Corridor.	Peter McNally, NLC Community Partnership Team Caroline Simpson, NLC Community Learning & Development	Before next Community Board meeting.	Request forwarded to CLD Youth Work team.
4. Local priorities	Community Transport: Request for Community Transport sub-group to arrange meeting between First and local parents re 38c service provision to Chryston High School.	Peter McNally, NLC Community Partnership Team	Before next Community Board meeting.	Request forwarded to Robert Burns, First Bus.
4. Local priorities	The Board requested action and progress in relation to LOIP priorities - Building Local Relationships, Trust & Communication and Social Integration and Inclusion.	Carol Clarkson, VANL	Before next Community Board Meeting	Updates to be provided by 20/11/24.
4. Local priorities	The Board requested action and progress in relation to Health Inequalities LOIP priority.	NHS Health Improvement Team	Before next Community Board meeting.	Updates to be provided by 20/11/24.
5. Community Matters	Update requested about timescales for Bedlay Cemetery extension.	Andrew McPherson, NLC.	Before next Community Board meeting.	Update provided in minutes.